THE BELLINGHAM PRACTICE
NEWSLETTER – JUNE 2012
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We are now in Year 2 of our reduced practice budget and we continue to look at ways to streamline our work and reduce costs.  We are focusing on making best to use our team skill mix to ensure we use doctor, nurse and administrative staff as effectively as possible. 

This may mean that reception staff ask you for information to help them to gauge the urgency of your problem and to make sure the right member of the team helps with your particular issue.
Last month we introduced  some changes to our appointments system to try to improve appointment availability:

Emergency appointments – for patients who NEED  to have a  same day appointment.

If you request a same day appointment you will be asked if it is an emergency.  
If  you do not need an appointment on that day you will be asked to book a routine appointment.

Routine appointments which can be booked well in advance with the doctor of your choice.
Telephone appointments – sometimes you just need to talk to the doctor rather than have a consultation or home visit. The doctors have telephone consultations which you can pre-book on the following days: 
Dr Thompson

Monday

11.30 – 12.10

Dr Gray 


Thursday 

12.00 – 12.40

Dr Sewart


Friday   

12.00 – 12.40

REQUEST FOR HELP – CANCELLING APPOINTMENTS
Could you please let us know if you are unable to attend an appointment so that we are able to allocate the appointment to another patient & also so that we can re-arrange your appointment to a more convenient day & time.

This will help to improve the availability of appointments for all patients as it is impossible to re-book appointment slots when a patient does not inform us in advance that they will not be attending.
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APPOINTMENT REMINDERS BY TEXT

In order to reduce the number of DNAs (did not attends)  our appointment system is now sending automatic texts reminders at 1pm to remind you of an appointment the following day.

If  would like to use this service please check that we have your current mobile phone number on your records.   It is important that you notify us if you change your mobile phone number.

If you would prefer to opt out of this facility can you please let us know and we will amend your records.

WAITING LIST 

We are now operating a waiting list, and if we have a cancellation  we can contact patients on the waiting list to ask them if they would be available to attend the cancelled appointment.  This enables us to use re-use appointments, even at short notice. 
BOOK ON LINE

If you would like to book routine appointments using our website please contact the practice to register for SystmOne Online bookings. 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO CHECK  IN  BEFORE YOU TAKE A SEAT
If you do not check in the doctor or nurse will not know that you are waiting and you may miss your appointment.

You can use the touch screen to let us know you have arrived – this will be quicker for you when the receptionist is busy on the phone or dealing with other patients.

If you don’t want to use the touch screen please see the receptionist to let her know that you have arrived.

NURSE PRACTITIONER APPOINTMENTS
Graine Rapier will see anyone over 5 with minor illnesses such as chest infections, tonsillitis, urine infections, ear problems, hayfever, sprains, skin problems.  

She also sees people for management of their chronic illnesses such as diabetes, heart disease, COPD/asthma, thyroid & kidney disease and blood pressure problems.

Graine can prescribe medication  & can perform your medication review.

You can also come & talk to Graine about contraception and weight management. 
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MINOR INJURIES


We are able to treat many minor injuries at the surgery at Bellingham which could save you a trip to A&E at Hexham Hospital – injuries we can treat include:-
lacerations (cuts)

blows to the head (no loss of consciousness) 
burns & scalds

bruises

disclocations of fingers

eye injuries 
foreign bodies

foreign bodies in the eye 

injuries needing more than first aid 
injuries requiring stitches

minor trauma to hands, limbs and feet
MINOR SURGERY

We are also able to carry out “minor surgery” procedures such as joint injections and removal of “lumps and bumps” such as skintags, cysts, lipomas &  moles, which enable you to receive your treatment locally rather than having to go to hospital. 
DEALING WITH EMERGENCIES

We try our best to run to time for doctor and nurses appointments but we do encounter delays from time to time.   This is usually because we have had to deal with an emergency such as an urgent home visit or a patient who comes to the surgery with symptoms that have to be dealt with urgently (eg chest pain, symptoms of having a stroke or a minor injury).    Because of our distance from hospital we do have to deal with quite a number of emergency situations.  The Community Paramedics assist whenever they can,  but they may already be out dealing with a 999 call.   
If delays are arising we will keep you informed – you can either continue to wait for the doctor or nurse to become available or you may wish to re-book your appointment for another time.
[image: image4.jpg]



PRESCRIPTION REQUESTS  -  you can either:

· Drop your written request into the practice at Bellingham or the box at  Otterburn surgery.

· Put your request in the post.

· Request your medication by logging onto our website www.thebellinghampractice.co.uk and follow the link to prescriptions.

Please remember to give us 48 hours to process your prescription request (excluding weekends & bank holiday) – we need sufficient time to deal with any queries that may arise- for example:

· Your medications may need to be reauthorized by a doctor, or there may be changes required following tests or attendance at hospital

· The doctors sign prescriptions after morning surgery and before afternoon surgery – we cannot interrupt doctors surgeries to get a prescription issues/signed 

· Parkside Pharmacy collect prescriptions from us twice at day

· The pharmacy may need to order stock or may be waiting for a delivery 
THINK PHARMACY FIRST 

The Pharmacy First scheme is available to adults who are entitled to free prescriptions on the grounds of low income & to their children.  People over 60 are also entitled to use the scheme. 

Free advice & treatment is available  for all sorts of minor health conditions such as bites, stings, chicken pox, colds, colic, cold sores, conjunctivitis, constipation, coughs, cystitis, dermatitis, eczema, diarrhoea, ear wax, fungal & yeast infections, muscular aches & pains, genital thrush, hay fever, head lice, heartburn & indigestion, mouth ulcers, nappy rash, oral thrush, threadworms, warts & verrucae.

Pick up an information leaflet from the waiting room or a pharmacy.

ACCESS TO HEALTH SERVICES FOR MILITARY VETERANS
Improving health services for military veterans (anyone who has served in the armed forces, whether regular or reserve) is a current priority of the Department of Health.   A number of measures are being put into place nationally to improve identification of veterans, prioritise their treatment and ensure services are being coordinated to meet their needs. 

If you are a military veteran can you please inform one of our admin team so that we can record this information in your medical record.  
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CONGRATULATIONS to our health visitor Ish Fawcett and nursery nurse Sara Welstead on their nominations for the 2012 NHS North East Health Visiting Family Award.  They were nominated by parents they have supported locally for the difference they have made to their lives and their outstanding contribution to the health & wellbeing of their families.

Bellingham Baby Club meets every Wednesday during term time (10am – 12) in the Community Room at Bellingham Middle School.  Activities organised for the next couple of months include:

20 June

Child Safety week



27 June

Swimming trip to Calvert Trust



4 July

Childhood obesity



11 July

Picnic




18 July

Sun awareness

IDENTIFYING CARERS 
Do you look after someone who is ill, frail or has a disability?   Please let us know so that we can record you as a carer on our computer system.

CARERS NORTHUMBERLAND have a local support group which meets in the Community Room at Bellingham Fire Station on the 4th Thursday of every month.

Dates for the next few months are:











Thursday 28 June
1 – 3 pm








Thursday 26 July

1 – 3 pm

They also have an excellent website  www.carersnorthumberland.org,uk  and produce regular newsletters, which are available in the Carers Information Folder at the surgery.
TEST YOUR OWN BLOOD PRESSURE

The Equipment Fund has purchased a waiting room blood pressure monitor which you can use to test your own blood pressure.  It is located in the corridor outside the Treatment Room.

By using this blood pressure monitor you will help save Nurses/HCA time and you are likely to be rather more relaxed taking the reading in your own time, which may give a better result.

REPORT OF THE BELLINGHAM PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
Year ended 31 March 2012

The Bellingham Surgery has a strong history of patient involvement.  

· In 2007 a group of patients allied themselves together to create FOBS (Friends of Bellingham Surgery) – a group of self-organised volunteers anxious to fight the cuts affecting rural practices

· The surgery has been accredited as part of the “You’re Welcome” campaign and as a result has set up a Young Person’s group organised by Jayne Reed

· The surgery has from time to time organised groups for patients who have specific medical problems 

· The surgery has forged links with carers and carers’ groups

· In June 2011 the surgery held an Open Day to show patients and carers around the newly extended and refurbished premises.    This provided the opportunity to launch a new Patient Participation Group; patients were invited to sign up to be part of a “real” or “virtual” (email) group.

· The surgery computer system was used to generate a randomised list of patients; this was checked to ensure that it contained a good cross section of age, gender, retired, working, and people from ethnic minorities.

· Members of staff working with different cross sections of the practice population (young mums, those with chronic diseases, the elderly …) were asked to nominate possible group members.

Meetings and other contacts
The first meeting was held in October 2011.  Attendees were asked to comment on what they felt worked well in the practice, what we could do better, what would help to improve the “nuts and bolts” of the workings of the practice such as opening times, waiting room, the facilities) and how good we are at communicating with patients.  A similar set of questions was sent to a virtual patient group, by email.  Other information brought to the practice’s attention by the patients, but not transferred to the survey, was the level of concern about obesity and the practice’s response to that.  There was a recommendation that we make it easier for obese patients to attend – perhaps by provision of larger chairs – but then that there is a very active approach to challenging obesity and supporting weight loss.

The feedback from the meeting and the email was used to formulate a patient survey which was made available in the waiting room and on the website during November and December 2011.  It was also sent by email to the virtual patient group.

The results of this survey were available for the second meeting in January 2012. At this meeting, an action plan was drawn together.

Survey and action plan
68 patients completed a survey in the waiting room or online via the practice website during the winter of 2011-12.    
The survey focussed on 3 main areas of patient information. These were

1 The practice website

2 The waiting room and in particular the use of the Life Channel

3 Patient information leaflets and booklets

1 The website

63% of those who responded were aware that the practice has a website, but only 33% had ever accessed it.  13 of the respondents use the website to order their repeat prescriptions.  65% of the respondents would be interested in using the website to book their appointments.  Several respondents expressed a preference for speaking to a human being, or problems with internet connection.

Plan:

· Encourage use of the website as a resource for patient information and links to other relevant organisations

· Make GP appointments available online for those who would find it helpful to book and/or cancel in that way

· Use the Life Channel to inform patients about how to access the website and what information it contains

· Reassure patients that all our services will continue to be available via the receptionist or by telephone booking

2 The Life Channel

82% of patients who answered the survey said they were happy to watch the Life Channel while waiting for their appointment.  Most found it informative and found it a positive way of passing the time while waiting. Those who dislike the Life Channel clearly hold very strong views about it, (“irrelevant and patronising”) but were in the minority.

Plan:

· Continue to use the Life Channel, with sound.

· Maintain the volume at a fairly low level, to minimise the intrusion to those who do not like it (there are sub-titles)

· Contact Life Channel to ask them to EITHER update the news regularly or remove it, so that it is not an irritant

· Use the Life Channel more to promote practice news and update it regularly to keep it helpful and current

3 The waiting room

We asked patients what information they would like to be able to read in or around the waiting room.  The most popular choice was information on mental health problems (44 / 68 respondents).  There was also an interest in access to self help information regarding other medical problems.


Plan:
· Provide a wider range of booklets to help patients to understand mental health issues and be able to help themselves
· Provide sensitive information such as mental health or advice on particular illnesses or conditions in more private spaces – near the consulting rooms or in the porch.
· Provide better quality leaflet racks so information is easier to see and retrieve 
· Ensure that the practice website has links to reliable sources of information and help for mental health problems
We will be addressing the action plan in coming months & will keep you informed via the practice newsletter & website. 
BMA DAY OF ACTION : THURSDAY 21 JUNE 2012

The doctors are not taking part in the day of action and the surgery will be operating as normal on this day.
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TRAVEL VACCINATIONS










If you need to find out whether you need travel vaccinations before you go on holiday please ring our Practice Nurses for advice.  As some destinations require  quite complicated courses involving several vaccinations over a period of 6 – 8 weeks, please contact the surgery as soon as you know your travel dates so that these vaccinations can be arranged. 

Now that the weather is improving it is time to be aware of :

HAYFEVER- the key to hay fever treatment is to start early to prevent it

Visit your local pharmacy or see Graine Rapier our Nurse Practitioner

TICK BITES AND LYME DISEASE

Lyme disease is an infection spread by infected ticks  - the symptoms are a circular red rash spreading out from a tick bite.  This can be followed by headaches, stomach upsets, feeling very tired, muscle & joint pain or numbness & tingling.  If you get a rash or you feel ill after a tick bite it is important to see a nurse practitioner or doctor. 

Tick removers are available to purchase from the surgery 

BELLINGHAM IN BLOOM
We are trying to plant the surgery garden and support the Bellingham in Bloom team in improving the village.    If anyone has any spare perennial plants they would be willing to donate to us we would be very grateful.
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